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Term 2 brought with it a number of challenges, not the least of which has been the difficulty faced by 
the school in sourcing staff to cover leave and other absences. However, this has not been a problem 
faced by Chatham alone. Across the state, particularly in rural and regional areas, schools have been 
hit hard by a shortage of trained teachers who would ordinarily have sought casual work. As a principal 
there are few decisions that sting more than the one made to combine un-covered classes and place 
them in the library to be supervised. The desperate staff situation has been highlighted time and again 
when we have sought to recruit new staff to roles within the school and have had no replies, again 
a problem faced by several schools in our area and across the state. The new term promises some 
relief from these staffing pressures as we will welcome a number of new staff to the school and we will 
introduce them in a later newsletter. 

Term 2 has seen a return to some sense of normality after the trials faced by everyone 12 months ago 
and students and staff relished a return to some regular whole school events. Our athletics and cross-
country carnivals once again gave students an opportunity to test themselves against peers and 
their own personal best, with a number of students continuing on to represent the school at regional 
carnivals. Our combined Reconciliation and NAIDOC week was finished off in style this year as we 
joined with Harrington Public School to celebrate and participate in cultural activities on country at 
Crowdy Bay. A highlight for me was walking the beach listening to Uncle Jeremy talk about the stories 
that are connected to that place and to hear about the traditions that live strong through generations 
of Biripi people.

With the close of term we also have come to the end of Semester 1 and reports on student progress 
have been handed out to students on Friday. They were also emailed out to parents and posted to 
the Parent Portal to view and print. If your student was not at school on Friday they will be handed a 
hardcopy of their reports during week one. As I signed off on the reports, I took note of a number of 
exceptional efforts being made across the year groups and I must congratulate those students who 
will no doubt feature prominently in our semester one academic assembly scheduled for Week 3. 
Invitations will make their way home next term. Please also think about scheduling an appointment to 
discuss your student’s report with their class teacher during our parent/teacher interviews in Week 4.

I hope students enjoy their break, take time to refocus and are ready to return to learning in Term 3. 
A term which will see us become a phone free learning environment with every student required to 
place their phone in a pouch to prevent them from becoming a distraction. You do not have to look 
far to find research that talks about the serious health concerns many researchers have about the use 
of mobile phones particularly by young people and their negative impact is felt daily at school. Yondr 
is a company that has developed a system to safely and securely store mobile electronic devices to 
prevent them from becoming a distraction at concerts, workplaces and places of education. There 
will be plenty of information to accompany the roll-out and an information evening for parents during 
week one to learn more about this initiative.

Regards,
Daryl Irvine
Principal
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Semester 1 Sport Round Up
It has been great to see school sport getting back to normal again in 2021. So far this year we 
have had our Swimming, Cross Country and Athletics carnivals as well as numerous sporting 
teams playing in the Combined High Schools Knockout competitions. We have been extremely 
competitive in these sports and look forward to competing in them again in 2022.

Several students have progressed through to compete at Zone Swimming and Cross Country 
events. Skye Roberts and Nate Hardes were successful in earning a place to compete at the 
Hunter SSA Cross Country event at TOCAL. They put in an excellent effort to finish 21st and 34th 
retrospectively. Congratulations!

We have also held our Chatham Gift events at swimming and 
athletics with Tashiem Abbott winning the swimming and Amelia 
Haddow being the first female to win the athletics in many years.

Our school had several students compete at the Zone Athletics 
carnival in Tuncurry. Congratulations to Jannali Simms and 
Tashiem Abbott on being named age champions. Sam Mills, 
Jannali Simms, Georgia Bosher, 
Jamarl Theophanus, Tashiem and 
Tyler Abbott have all qualified 
to attend the Hunter Athletics 
carnival next term. Good luck to  
these students!

As a reward for our students who have participated in sporting 
events and school sporting teams, we organised an excursion for 
students to attend the South Sydney Rabbitohs and Melbourne Storm 
match. All students thoroughly enjoyed themselves and are looking 
forward to another opportunity next year.

Mr Jacklin
Sports Co-ordinator

Tashiem Abbott 
Swimming Carnival Chatham Gift

Amelia Haddow
Athletics Carnival Chatham Gift
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CHS Athletics Carnival

How lucky were we to have a beautiful, sunny day for our Athletics Carnival.  A wonderful day 
was enjoyed by all, with Katanga being the overall winner on the day.  Amelia Haddow took 
out the prestigious Chatham Gift! Amelia is the first female in many years to have won the Gift. 
Congratulations also to the following Age Champions -

U12s  Courtney Turner  Jack Vaka
U13s  Jannali Simms  Troy Gates
U14s  Amelia Haddow  Tashiem Abbott
U15s  Makaylah Northam  Wesley Simon-Anderson
U16s  Georgia Bosher  Clayton Thorpe
U17s  Sharmaine Carr  Jack Lamborn

Zone Athletics Carnival

Chatham High students proudly 
competed at the zone Athletics Carnival 
on the 21st of May.  
Congratulations to all those students who 
qualified for Hunter and Age Champions 
Jannali and Tashiem. 
Special mention to Georgia for coming 
1st in Discus, 2nd in Shot Put and 3rd in 
Javelin and Jannali for a 1st in the 100m, 
200m, High Jump, and Discus, and 2nd in 
both Long Jump and Shot Put!  Well done 
to you all.  
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Long Jump Pit

Chatham High has been fortunate enough to have the facilities to hold the athletics carnival at 
school for the last several years. Unfortunately, our long jump pit has not been up to standard.  A 
big thank you to Hogan’s Plumbing Group especially Leonard Hogan, Mitchell Collins and Darren 
Balding who volunteered their time over a couple of weekends to 
dig out a new pit and set it up for the Athletics Carnival. Having 
this new facility certainly helped our Long and Triple Jumpers.
The Long Jump area will also be used for cultural days, as place 
for Aboriginal dancing sessions, for all students.
Please support the locals who help our school, without Hogan’s 
Plumbing Group we would not have such a great facility for our 
students to use. 

Mr Jacklin
Sports Co-ordinator
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Open Girls Soccer

Our Open Girls Soccer team finally got on the pitch in the first week of this term. We played 
Tomaree High School on the synthetic field at Speers Point after our originally scheduled game was 
cancelled due to the floods. 
In the first half we battled valiantly holding Tomaree High School to 0-0. Unfortunately, in the second 
half their experienced players managed to score goals against the run of play and eventually beat 
us 4-0. 
Our Chatham High School team is to be congratulated on a great effort. Our team not only 
travelled all day for the match, but had not even had a chance to train or kick a ball together 
before kickoff.

Jane Lynch

Well done to our team - 
Year 12 - 
Jaydah Kach-Waller, Jada 
Humphreys and  Lauren Grange 
Year 11 - 
Xanthe Parsons, Skye Kvist, Jasmyn 
Sawyer and Georgia Bosher
Year 10 - 
Sarah Annesley, Nyah Roberts, Bridie 
Wallace, Zara Williams and Daisy 
Wares 
Year 9  -  Kaydance Wills 

AFL

Congratuations to Jaxon Mawson on being selected to participate 
in the Flying Boomerangs program. The Flying Boomerang camp, 
which is to be held on the Gold Coast in July, will involve 50 of the best 
young Indigenous footballers from across the country. The final Flying 
Boomerang team will be selected at the camp to then go on to play at 
the Dreamtime round in Melbourne.

Good luck Jaxon!



The Death Penny 

Percy Martin was born in Taree in 1894, he was my great-great-uncle. 
His occupation in Taree was as a Law Clerk. He enlisted in Adelaide and was in the 10th Battalion as 
part of the ANZAC troops who were sent to Gallipoli as part of the BEF (British Expeditionary Force). 
Before 1916 British Generals controlled the Australian and New 
Zealand armed forces. 
Percy arrived at ANZAC Cove on the 16th July 1915 and served 
high on the ridge of Chathams Post to the south. This position was 
open to enemy fire from the front and both left and right sides 
and so was a very exposed position. 
He died on the 1st of August 1915 aged just 21, his headstone is 
one of many at Lone Pine Cemetery, Gallipoli.
The memorial plaque was given to Commonwealth soldiers' 
families who were killed during WW1.
It features Brittania and a lion on the front with the inscription 'He 
gave his life for freedom and honour'. 
The soldier’s full name is engraved on the bottom right of the 
plaque but no rank, unit, titles or decorations were ever included 
so as to signify the equality of sacrifice made by all casualties. 
Its shape earned it the nickname 'dead man's penny', 'death 
penny' or 'widows penny'.

Kristian Martin Year 8

Thank you to Kristian and his family for sharing their story.

ANZAC Day 

Chatham High School held 
it’s ANZAC DAy ceremony to 
cmmemorate the courage and 
sacrifice of our Service men and 
women in the last week of Term 
1.  Mr Darcy Elbourne attended 
our ceremony and shared his 
knowledge and experiences.  
It was wonderful to see the 
many Chatham High School 
students also attend the ANZAC 
Day march on Sunday 25 April, 
showing pride and respect for 

those men and women who bravely fought for our freedom.  
Thank you to our captains, Gypsy Marshall and Tristan Luxton, for 
reciting the “Prayer for the Commemoration of the Fallen”.
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TAS News

Showcasing the outstanding Textile products created by Year 
9 textile student Madeline Vale, who created a series of woven 
jewellery, baskets and apparel items. Madeline has kindly, and 
upon request, written a small piece on her design inspiration. 
Please see her photos of hand dyed and hand sewn sarongs, 
halter neck tops, and woven jewellery items. 

Inspiration for my textile assignment – Madeline Vale
I enjoyed weaving with raffia in Textiles and I was intrigued about 
what pieces of jewellery could possibly be made from this natural 

material.  My inspiration came from the 
things around me, my home, the ocean 
and the traditional land owners, the 
Biripi clan.  As I couldn’t decide which 
was my favourite theme I needed to 
make all three pieces of jewellery.  My 
mum suggested that I should also make 
some halter tops and skirts to match my 
jewellery.  
As I love creating my own tie dye 
designs, I wanted to show my passion 
and creativity in my halter tops.  I wanted 
to put a modern twist on a traditional 
outfit.  This is why my skirts, which I made in my Textiles class, have 
been created using aboriginal designed fabrics. 
My tops have been designed to be easy wearing whilst capturing 
natural colours and modern trends. 



This semester students in our Technical and Applied Studies classes, supported by their 
teachers, have been extremely busy completing some high quality, final products and 
project work.  

Year 12 Food Technology students have been busy 
making Bao buns, homemade pies, both savoury 
and sweet dessert pies along with other tasty meals. 
Mrs Kouwenhoven, Food Technology teacher, has 
been more than pleased with their efforts and high 
quality final products.
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Year 12 Hospitality created some delicious 
dishes such as kangaroo stew for the 
NAIDOC Day Celebration under the guidance 
of their teacher Mr Thomson. 
These were served from Chatham High’s Food 
Van at our NAIDOC Celebration on Crowdy Bay 
Beach. 

Year 10 IT Wood Mr Rowe’s Woodwork class have been busy constructing bedside tables, wooden 
stools and scaled models of stud framed walls used in building construction. 
These students have created a number of their hand-built projects from their own designs and 
drawings. 
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Taree Eisteddfod - Kayne Budden Year 12

I feel like the Eisteddfod was a great opportunity for all of us to showcase both our own individual 
skills as musicians, and that Chatham as a whole is quite serious about it’s musical prominence 
in the local community.  I believe that our small group of performing students did a great job 
of showing everyone just that.  Both of our groups looked, sounded and played amazingly well 
and with so much skill and flair.  Neither of the groups seemed out of place within their own age 
brackets, which is a great achievement considering 
that the other schools probably spend a lot more time 
and money in practicing than we do.  Of course, none 
of this would have been possible without the work and 
tolerance of Mr Ravoul so I would like to thank him as 
well.

CAPA News 

Music

This term, I had the pleasure of taking 20 students to participate in 
the Taree Eisteddfod at the Manning Entertainment Centre. Our 
students’ behaviour and efforts were of the highest standard. 

No trophies are given for the Year 7/8 section but our participants 
received the “Highly Commended” award. It was a big step for 
our Year 8 students to step onto the big stage. Congratulations 
to Jamine Edwards, Casey Fletcher and Peter Douglas on their 
efforts and representation of Chatham High School.

The Year 12 students were in a highly competitive section 
with 9 fantastic acts. While they didn’t take out a trophy, their 
performance was brilliant and they were very popular with other 
students and the staff from other schools.  Congratulations also 
to Madalyn Birt, Kayne Budden and Zac Wells on their efforts and 
representation of Chatham High School. 

Steve Ravoul
Music
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Visual Arts

Year 9 and 10 Visual Arts students had the privilege of meeting famous illustrator Marc McBride. Mr 
McBride is the illustrator of Emily Rodda’s, popular Deltora Quest series.  Mr McBride entertained and 
amazed students as he explained how he creates his designs with an air brush.  Students were then 
guided through the steps necessary to create their very own dragon.  Huge thanks to Marc McBride 
for his fun, entertaining and informative visit.
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We would also like to thank Stuart Lovell and ACMF for their 
continued support of our school, teaching and encouraging our 
students to pursue their musical talents.  Stuart not only works 
with our music classes but also provides more individual lessons to 
interested students. 

Nice to put a smile on young musicians faces.  A kind lady 
donated an amp and guitar to ACMF through our local music 
shop, Bass ‘n’ Blues.  As an ACMF teacher here at Chatham 
High, I got to pass it on to Bradley Neale, who was very grateful 
to receive it.  Many hours of practice now await him! Hard work 
does reap rewards, keep up the great work Bradley.

Stuart Lovell - ACMF Teacher
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CLONTARF
At Clontarf one of our valued pillars is well-being which can 
come in many forms. Our morning training sessions and Good 
Bunch Lunches play a big part in delivering on this pillar in being 
active and eating healthy. In addition to this for term 2 we had 

a real focus on presenting well and 
feeling good about ourselves so to 
help with this we treated many of the 
boys with haircuts.
We all deserve to give ourselves some 
love and there’s nothing better to put 
a smile on your face than a nice fresh 
cut, as yu can see there were plenty of 
smiles!
 Thank you to the great team at Barber 
Industries Kotara and Tuggerah for giving 
the boys fresh fades but for also giving 
them a great experience and making 
them feel special.

Jeremy Long - Director
 

We love hearing about our alumni and where they are up to now.  
Please send in photos and information if you would like to share your story 
post school. 

Chatham High School alumni, Anakin Cooper, has completed his Associ-
ate Degree in Policing Practice, receiving the Executive Deans’ Award. 
Anakin was sworn in at the NSW Police Academy in Goulburn on Friday, 
18 June and is heading out to Bathurst to take up his probationary post. 

Congratulations Anakin on your achievements!
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Chatham High’s In-house Mini Careers Expo and Information Evening 
As a result of the uncertainty around COVID-19, this year’s 
annual Careers EXPO was unable to go ahead. In its place, 
Chatham High held it’s own Mini Careers Expo and Information 
Evening.  Representatives from Charles Sturt University, Taree 
University Campus, TAFE, University of New England, Southern 
Cross University,  Mid Coast Connect, Novaskill, Verto, University 
of Newcastle, New College UNSW, Mid North Coast Community 
College and Distinctive Building came along to speak to students 
and their families. The evening was a huge success with one 
student locking in a week of work placement. We would like to 
acknowledge and thank all the wonderful exhibitors who came 
along and provided valuable information to both our students and their families.  Making decisions 
regarding senior studies and the journey post school can be difficult but is made much easier when 
we are well informed.  

Eddie Woo

Chatham High School students, 
accompanied by Ms Burton, had 
the privilege of meeting Eddie Woo 
this week.  Eddie showed students 
the exciting world of mathematics 
and the connections to real world 
learning.  What an wonderful 
opportunity for all those who 
attended.  Thank you Wingham High 
School for inviting us along.
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SRC Update

Our June fundraiser was to raise money for 
Bowel Cancer Awareness.  Behind this fun 
fundraiser was a very heartfelt and special 
meaning as it was held in memory of Ian 
Bosher, a  much loved and respected father 
and supporter of our school.  The day was 
all about apples, with apple muffins, apple 
juice and apple slinkies the order of the day.  
There were lots of laughs and fun as staff and 
students took part in the “Great Apple Slinky 
challenge”.  

The SRC have undertaken many fun activities 
this term.  In May they decided to support “Do 
It For Dolly Day”. “Do It For Dolly Day” is about 
bringing the community together, spreading 
kindness and uniting in taking a stand against 
bullying. At lunch we decorated cupcakes, 
painted, played handball and spoke about how 
important it is to #bekind. As a result of the day 
it was decided to have regular #bekind Friday 
lunches with games and music for everyone to 
join in.

Eight members of the SRC also had the 
wonderful opportunity to attend the 
GRIP Leadership Conference at Club 
Forster.  The day was all about linking 
with other SRCs and being inspired 
to create new events and activities. 
The students came away excited and 
ready to do great things in Term 3.  

The final fundraiser for the term 
was a collaborative effort 
between Year 12 and the SRC. 
What better way to spend the 
last day of term than eating 
pancakes in PJs! Students 
donated a gold coin to the 
SRC and Year 12 sold the best 
pancakes in town to raise 
money for their formal and 
other end of year activities. 
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Year 12 Pancake Day Fundraiser
Our amazing Year 12s worked very hard during the last day of the term to raise money for the 
school gift and their end of school formal. They had decided that making pancakes and selling 
them to the teachers and students at Chatham High School would be both fun and rewarding. 
Starting in the morning before and during Check-in, the batter was made from scratch, lovingly 

prepared and mixed in the Support Unit kitchens with the help of Ms 
Bowman who had purchased the 
ingredients and donated her recipe. 
The Year 12s all pitched in and soon 
the batter was ready for cooking. A 
big shout out goes to Kaitlyn Gulliford 
who was super keen and the first to 
begin making the mixture, arriving 
half an hour earlier excited to start. 

Over the course of the day 
hundreds of pancakes were 
poured, flipped, plated, delivered, 
and eaten. Everyone was treated 
to a flavoursome and enjoyable 

experience, enhanced by a selection of toppings and ice cream. 

The day was a great success with an outstanding amount raised. This could not have happened 
without the dedication of the Year 12s who continued to work hard throughout the day, happily 
creating an edible sensation full of flavour and made with love.  
Look out for our next fundraiser. A little hint: I can waffle on a bit, but you will enjoy the experience. 

Sean Peterson
Yr 12 Adviser

Just a reminder that our Homework Hub is up and running. All students are welcome 
to come along to study or get assistance with schoolwork.  We would especially like to 

encourage our senior students to take advantage of this great resource.
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Chatham High School Senior Leaders Parliament Visit
Our senior leaders, Gypsy-Lee Marshall and Tristan Luxton had an amazing Leadership opportunity 
during a recent visit to the NSW Parliament and Government House. Over two days our leaders 
visited the beautiful city of Sydney, taking in the sites, walking through the Botanical Gardens, 
experiencing the great food on offer, and enjoying the opportunity to shop in some of the amazing 
stores available in the city centre. 

Gypsy and Tristan had been invited to attend Parliament House 
to meet with senior members of our NSW Government and 
experience a Parliamentary sitting. The opportunity allowed our 
leaders to witness the inner workings of our government and 
understand the manner in which decisions are discussed pending 
to them being enacted as law within our state. Both Tristan and 
Gypsy expressed their heightened understanding of leadership 
roles and how they could use this experience and knowledge 
within Chatham High School. 

After the Parliamentary visit they were escorted to Government 
House where they met with and chatted with our NSW Governor, 
Margaret Beazley. Gypsy and Tristan were both impressed with 

her intelligence and level of personability. Gypsy was also taken 
with the beauty of Government House, while Tristan was in awe of 
the Historical value of the fittings and furniture within. 
Both of our leaders came away from the visit with a deeper 
level of respect for the Parliamentary workings and our senior 
Members of Parliament. Their visit also allowed them the privilege 
of enjoying the character and charm of our Capitol City, while 
developing personal skill sets and understandings they can bring 
back to Chatham High School for the benefit of all.

It was a pleasure to accompany Gypsy and Tristan on their 
awesome adventures.  

This is a great opportunity for anyone who is interested in radio!

Hi I”m Hollee Denton 

Ive been doing radio on 2 BoB Radio for around 2 years, it was 
offered to me through a youth run organization that I have been 
involved in for around 3 to 4 years, MYAT. I’ve been lucky enough 
to work and do this radio show along 4 other girls from Taree 
High School, bouncing off each other when we didn’t know 
what to say on air. It has been a great experience and I highly 
recommend that young people get involved with it. We do the 
show every Tuesday and every second Wednesday. We have 
been trained by other young people on how to panel for radio, 
ensuring that our speaking levels are correct, playing music from 
Jazler, the program that has all of our music that have been downloaded to the system. Throughout 
this experience we have interviewed many people in our community. Before Summerfest in 2019, 
we had the opportunity to do an hour long interview with our support act Sunday Avenue, who 
drove all the way from the central coast to do the interview at 2BoB. Overall I would say that the 
experience has been a great one and I’ve made some great friends with this experience.
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Aboriginal Education
Our Aboriginal students have been very busy this term in our 
programs Sista Speak, Bro Speak and Back to Basics. Students 
have created flower arrangements, had University and health 
talks , been involved in Indigenous games, traditional art and 
crafts as well as assisting in our whole school bro speak and sista 
speak and also assisted at our amazing NAIDOC Day held at 

Crowdy beach.

Our Aborigjnal Dance groups 
have seen growth this year with 
our school now having 4 dance 
groups.

The dancers have been 
very busy this term with 
performances at Lansdowne 
Public School and St Joseph’s 
Primary as well as community 
events and various daycare 
centres.

We have hosted 4 Elders Yarning circles 
and are very excited to have our 
elders in our school assisting us in our 
programs.

Our Support unit classes have been 
fortunate to be learning our local 
Biripi language Gatthang with Uncle 
Jeremy, We are hoping to roll this out 
for all students very soon. Uncle Jeremy 
has also been sharing a Gatthang 
language word of the day with our 
staff.  Listening to the audio file helps 
our staff learn and pronounce the 

Gatthand language.

Year 9 student, Janaali Ward, proudly took part in the opening of 
the Saltwater Freshwater Arts Exhibition in Coffs Harbour.  Janaali 
modelled a traditional woven outfit created by local Joedie 
Lawler.

Hope Labutis-Mays
Leader Community Engagement
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Support Unit News
The Support Unit made a visit to the Koala Hospital in Port Macquaire 
to donate some money they had fundraised. With the money they 
adopted a Koala named Guyra Allen. The adoption money helps the 
Koala hospital pay for any medical treatment he might need in the 
future. 
The students were very proud of their adoption and enjoyed learning all 
about Koalas and the challenges they face with climate change and 
habitat loss from the recent fires. 

Support Unit Class 2 made a visit to a local dairy farm this term as part of a unit of work on Dairy. 
They learnt all about the dairy industry from the paddock to the plate and enjoyed experimenting in 
the kitchen making milkshakes, cheese, yogurt, butter and ice-cream. 
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Yondr
Chatham High School is excited to be able to share with you that as of next term we will be 
partnering with YONDR to make our school a phone free environment. Letters were handed out 
to students with their school reports at the end of the term.  Information regarding Yondr was also 
emailed to families and can be found on our website.  An information evening for parents and 
community will be held on Wednesday, 14 July at 5pm.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact the school.
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Upcoming events and important dates 

Term 3
Week 1 Monday  12/7  Staff Development Day 
  Wednesday  14/7  YONDR Community Forum 5pm
  
Week 2 Wednesday  21/7  Yr 10 Subject Selection Information Evening    
       5.30pm 

Week 3 Wednesday  28/7  Luminosity Youth Summit 4pm
  Thursday  29/7  Semester 1 Academic Awards Assembly

Week 4 Wednesday  4/8  Parent Teacher Interviews

Week 5  Trial HSC Examinations commence

Week 10 Year 11 Gold Coast Excursion
  Thursday  16/9  Year 12 Academic and Farewell Assembly

For up to date calendar information log onto our Sentral Parent Portal. Please conduct 
Jodie Bird by email at jodie.a.bird@det.nsw.edu.au if you require assistance accessing the 
portal.
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BREAKFAST 8:30-9:00AM
Hash Browns    $1.00
Ham & Cheese Toastie    $2.00
Hot Choc, Tea, Coffee  $2.00

AVAILABLE ALL DAY
Yoghurt                         $1.60
Yoghurt Muesli                       $1.90
Fruit Salads                        $4.00
Watermelon Tubs                        $2.00
Seasonal Fruit           TBC          
Plain Muffins    $1.00
Fruit Muffins    $1.20
HOMEMADE PIZZA
Ham & Cheese             $3.50
Ham & Pineapple                       $4.00
Meat lovers                        $4.50
SALADS
Chicken Caesar      med           $4.80
                                  lrg                $6.80
Salad Tray                med            $5.00
                                  lrg                $6.50
(add $2.50 for meat) 
SPECIALS
Nachos                                         $5.00
Chicken & Gravy Roll  $5.00
Pork & Gravy Roll    $5.00
San Choy Bau             $6.00
Veggie Slice   $4.50
Sushi             sm $4.50          lrg    $6.50
Rice Paper rolls                       $5.00
EVERY DAY ITEMS
Chicken Burgers                          $4.20   
Chicken Breast Wedges   $3.00               
Chicken Chilli Wraps  $3.00

2021 Canteen Menu and Prist List

SANDWICHES 
Egg & Lettuce   $3.80
Ham, Tomato, Cheese  $4.00
Salad     $4.00                                 
Meat & Salad             $5.00
Chicken, Lettuce, Cheese         $4.50 
(mayo/aioli)                                            
Chicken Salad Wrap   $4.30
Cheese & Tomato             $3.50
Make your own              TBC
Standard salad sandwich contains
lettuce, tomato, ,cheese, carrot and 
cucumber
Bread & rolls-white, wholemeal, multigrain, 
Turkish bread, GF
Add 50c for a bread roll
Add $1.00 for gluten free bread
Add 20c per item for extra salad
(eg  beetroot, onion,)
SANDWICH MEATS
Roast pork, silverside, turkey breast
MUST ORDER
Plain Traveller Pie   $4.20
Cheese Burger   $4.50
Hamburger              $6.00
Fried Rice              $4.50
Lasagne              $4.50
Spaghetti Bolognese            $4.50
Butter Chicken             $4.50
Beef Stroganoff             $4.50
SNACKS
Grainwaves    $1.20
Red Rock Sea Salt Chips   $1.20
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DRINKS
Up & Go                        $2.30
(chocolate, strawberry, vanilla, 
banana, caramel)
Poppers 99% Fruit Juice              $2.20
(orange, apple, tropical, 
apple-blackcurrant)
Juice Bombs                                $3.20 
(apple, raspberry, watermelon, 
apple-blackcurrant)
Orchy 99% Juice Bottle 250ml   $2.50
(apple, orange, orange-passionfruit, 
apple- blackcurrant)
Plain Water      600ml            $2.00
Pump Water 750ml            $3.80
Water  1.5lt                                   $4.00
Sprite no sugar 375ml            $3.00
Coke no sugar  390ml            $3.40
Plain Milk                        $2.30
Flavoured Milk 300ml            $2.80
(chocolate, strawberry, vanilla)
Flavoured Milk 500ml            $3.80
(chocolate, strawberry, banana)   
Barista Bro 500ml             $4.00 
(chocolate, iced coffee)

ICE-CREAM
Quelch Fruit Juice                       $0.90
(apple, blackcurrant, pineapple, 
mango, tropical, orange, raspberry, strawberry)
Paddle Pop    $1.90
Bulla Lite ice cream  $1.20
Juicies                                            $1.20
(tropical, wildberry, lemonade))  
Twisted Frozen Yoghurt             $2.30
(blueberry cookie dough, 
watermelon mango)

Check the notice board at the front of the 
canteen for daily specials
Prices are subject to change without 
notice.
Orders can be made online with QuickCliq. 
EFTPOS is also available.

Chatham High School’s Canteen is a P&C run canteen, all profits we make go 
back to the P&C to be used within the school to support our students. We endeavour to 
provide healthy, nutritious food at reasonable cost to our students and staff. We follow 
NSW Government guidelines, and adhere to the Fresh Tastes school policy.
We are always in need of volunteers and would appreciate any help. If you could spare 
one day a month or even a few hours it would make such a difference to your children. 
We realise many parents and carers find the transition to a high school canteen 
daunting, but we can assure you the students are most appreciative of your service. 
If you would like to volunteer please phone the canteen between 8.30am – 2.00pm on 
65522588.
We wish you all the best for your child’s high school years.
Sandra (Manager) Karen & Holly 


